
 

 

Information Bulletin  
for Parents and Carers 
Friday 25 November 

 

 

Excellence through Faith, Learning and Support 

Faith: 
 

Opening of our new school chapel and the St John Henry Newman block 
On Thursday this week we welcomed Bishop Seamus into school to open our new school chapel 
and the St John Henry Newman block.  This was a lovely celebration and we are very grateful to 
Bishop Seamus for his time. 

 

 
 

Advent 
In the four weeks leading up to Christmas, we await in hope the arrival of Jesus. 
The theme for our assemblies next week is HOPE and this week reminds us that Jesus is coming. 
 
School Prayer  
Students received their school prayer card on Monday; please ask them to show it to you and discuss 
the words and their meaning with them. They should keep the prayer card in their blazer pocket as 
they will use it daily. 
 
Lord, you have given us incredible gifts, 
talents and potential. 
Guide us to always be the best versions of ourselves,  
so that we make our world a better place. 
Encourage us to celebrate our faith joyfully. 
Inspire us to learn with gratitude and humour. 
Help us to accept, respect and support each other. 
May we take responsibility for our words and actions 
and forgive the mistakes of others. 
Bless each member of our school community. 
Amen. 



Learning: 
 
Students of the Week 
 
This week, our amazing winners are: 
 
Headteacher’s Award: Grace Elliott 9B2 
Tutor Group of the Week: 9B2 
Aidan: Caleb Sherriff 8A2 and Jannah Uddin 9A2 
Bede: Jose Figuiera 8B1 and Oliver McCaffrey 7B2 
Cuthbert: Isla Harkness 8C2 and Gray Weafer-Everett 11C1  

Hilda: Lily Manuel 9H1 and Nadine Bartley 11H1 
Margaret Clitherow: Menesa Miah 7MC1 and Darcie Defty 10MC1 
 
Congratulations - we’re all very proud of you. 
 

Personal Development: Values Day - Monday 21 November 

Well done to all of our tutor groups for your hard work on Monday - all students worked with their 
tutors to learn about British and Gospel values, character development and the protected 
characteristics.  All tutor groups redesigned their notice boards to ensure that they reflect their 
tutor group values. 

 

Year 11 
Next week we will be discussing ‘marginal gains’ with our Year 11 students and how they can 
use feedback from their mock examinations to recognise small improvements they can make 
which accumulate to significant progress. We would also like our students to have their say on 
how they would like to be supported to implement these small improvements. All students have 
a survey on their year group Google Classroom to complete, by Wednesday 30th November, to 
ensure their voice is heard. All students who complete the survey will also receive a credit 
towards their ‘Passport to Prom’.  



Support: 
 
Health and Wellbeing Photography Challenge 

 

Northumbria Police: Keeping Children Safe Online - Reducing their Exposure to Violent 
and Pornographic Content 

Please read the following that Northumbria Police has asked us to share with all parents/carers. 

 

Exposure to online pornography and violent material from a young age can lead a child to seek 
out more extreme content, including images of children who are being sexually abused. Police 
nationally are seeing a rise in this activity. 

This year, Northumbria Police have investigated 66 teenagers for possessing and sharing images 
of children who were being sexually abused. Some of these teenagers said they had been 



exposed to online pornography and violent material when they were very young. 

We would like your help in minimising children’s exposure to this kind of material. 

To do this, you can find out more by visiting the following websites: 

Using parental controls to keep your child safe online 

Online pornography: how to keep your child safe 

Talking to your child about online porn 

If your child has already been exposed to content such as online pornography, the following 
weblink is useful: 

Advice: If a child has already been exposed to inappropriate content 

If you have come across material online such as indecent images of children, this weblink 
describes what you can do to report it: 

Dealing with inappropriate content: Internet Matters 

If you find sexual images of children stored on a device, do not delete them and make a report 
to the police by calling 999 if you believe a child is in immediate danger. Alternatively, dial 101 or 
use our online reporting form: 

Report An Incident: Online Service: Northumbria Police 

Following on from our two parents' events recently we will be sharing guidance on further online 
safety strategies. This week we start with TIK TOK 

 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/parental-controls/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/globalassets/documents/advice-and-info/online-pornography-keep-child-safe.pdf
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/inappropriate-explicit-content/online-porn/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/inappropriate-explicit-content/
https://www.internetmatters.org/issues/inappropriate-content/deal-with-it/
https://services.northumbria.police.uk/online-services-start/report-an-incident


 

 



Key dates / upcoming events 

 



Sixth Form 
 

It was lovely to welcome so many of our Year 11 students to our Sixth Form open evening last 

night.  

 

To apply to join our Sixth Form in September 2023, please complete the online application form: 

Applying for Sixth Form - St. Wilfrid's R.C. College (st-wilfrids.org) 

 

https://www.st-wilfrids.org/sixth-form/applying-sixth-form/

